## SCARINCI HOLLENBECK

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

**DENNIS C. LINKEN** | Partner

dlinken@sh-law.com

Direct Phone: 201-896-7057 | Fax: 201-896-7058

December 13, 2021

## Via Electronic Mail (Lawanda.Gilbert@bpu.nj.gov)

Lawanda Gilbert, Director
Office of Cable Television & Telecommunications
Board of Public Utilities
44 South Clinton Avenue
1st Floor
Trenton, NJ 08625

Re: In the Matter of the Joint Petition of Comcast of Hopewell Valley, Inc. and Comcast of Mercer County, LLC for Approval of a Merger BPU Docket No. CM16090907
Our File No. 41000.1000

Dear Ms. Gilbert:

We write on behalf of Comcast of Hopewell Valley, Inc. ("CoHV"), Comcast of Mercer County, LLC ("CoMC"), and their indirect parent company Comcast Cable Communications, LLC (together with CoHV and CoMC, "Comcast" or the "Company") in order to confirm Comcast's interest in completing the merger between CoHV and CoMC referenced in the caption above.

Since the filing of the Comcast's initial Petition in this matter on September 23, 2016, Comcast filed an Amended Petition on October 25, 2017 and has responded to several rounds of discovery requests. Most recently, Comcast sent discovery responses to Deputy Attorney General Matko Ilic, with copies provided to the Secretary of the Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") and to you and your Office, on September 10, 2021.

Comcast believes that the Board has all of the information required to approve the merger and, as indicated previously, Comcast remains committed to the merger's completion.

Please direct any communications concerning this matter to the undersigned. It would be appreciated if you would kindly confirm receipt via email.

Very truly yours,

Dennis C. Linken

Dennis C. Linken

For the Firm

December 13, 2021 Page 2

## DCL/rj

cc: Aida Camacho-Welch, Board Secretary (board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov)
Matko Ilic, Deputy Attorney General (matko.ilic@law.njoag.gov)
Maria T. Novas-Ruiz, Esq. (mnovas-ruiz@rpa.state.nj.us)